
Q3 Board Meeting

August 22, 2015

Attendees: Susan Brookman, Becca Mazzolla, Chris Franklin, Dave Brown, Valerie Mathews

Excused: Ed Leydon

Meeting called to order at 10:15am

Agenda

1. Treasurer’s Report 
a. $2,311 in the bank
b. Previous charitable contributions:

i. $225 Celebrate Life Half Marathon
ii. $100 Hunterdon YMCA
iii. $150 Girls on the Run

2. Recap of Recent HRH Events
a. John Fischer Pub Run - next year let’s vet the date at the Annual Meeting to get 

more attendance
3. Future Events

a. Susan proposed a weeknight ice cream run on a Thursday night in Flemington.  
Becca suggested The Ice Cream Shop. 

b. Guest Runner Day in October – Susan won’t be able to attend so the Board will 
provide backup

c. Pie Run – It is suggested to move this event to prior to Thanksgiving.  Action: Ed 
to book Echo Hill for November 21st

d. Hosted Sunday runs – Jim Hardin and Cyrena Terricone’s runs coming up before 
the end of August

e. Girls on the Run in Bucks County – there will be a 5k on November 21. Last year 
HRH sent volunteers to support this event. 

4. Local Events for HRH to support
a. John Slusher fund/race in October would make for a local race that we can 

support.  Susan made a motion to donate $100 to them.  Becca seconded. 
b. Three Bridges 5 Miler – Valerie to contact the race director to find out the date of 

next year’s race so we can add it to our race calendar. 
c. Chris suggested adding local races to our “Upcoming Race” section of the 

website, whether or not our runners are doing them.  Dave sent this information 
out in an email for posting on the HRH website.

5. Other Topics
a. Race Results – we should be more diligent about posting these once a month.   



b. BC31 purchased their own timing system.  Perhaps they will allow HRH to use it 
for the Pie run in exchange for BC31’s attendance at the event.  Action: Chris to 
speak to Eric Eisenhardt on this topic.

c. Should non-HRH members be allowed to come to Sunday hosted runs?  Action: 
Susan will check the wording on the HRH website and come back to the Board.  

Meeting adjourned at 11:25am


